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Dear Sirs  

Tribunal Procedure Committee: consultation on possible amendments to the power to 

set-aside a decision 

APIL welcomes the opportunity to respond to the Tribunal Procedure Committee’s 

consultation on possible amendments to the power to set-aside a decision, to allow a 

tribunal to set aside a decision without an application from the parties. Our remit covers 

personal injury law only, and the context within which we provide comments on this 

consultation relates to appeals in criminal injuries compensation claims.  

We agree that it would be desirable to amend each Chambers’ procedure rules so as to 

clarify that, in so far as the rules do not already allow tribunals to set aside decisions of their 

own initiative, tribunals will have that power in the future. We agree that where a tribunal is 

aware that there has been procedural irregularity in proceedings, it is often desirable that the 

tribunal be able to act without the requirement for an application. As set out in the 

consultation, this may be because the procedural irregularity is identified initially by the 

tribunal, and it would be artificial and inefficient for the tribunal to write to the parties and 

explain the issue and ask them to make a formal application. We also agree that it would be 

useful because there may also be circumstances where a party does not understand the 

significance of a Tribunal’s communication, for example where the party is a litigant in 

person, or for another reason fails to make an application.  

We hope that our comments prove useful.  

Yours faithfully  

 

Alice Taylor  

Legal Policy Manager  
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